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SEPTEMBER 2015 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
The children have all settled well into school life.  Our Primary One parents have been invited to join their children for lunch over the course of this week and we hope that this has been an enjoyable experience for them.
P7 Residential Visit to Lockerbie Manor
Our Primary 7 pupils headed off to Lockerbie Manor in Dumfriesshire on Monday.  The weather has been great so far and children and staff are all enjoying this new venue.  Regular updates and photos can be found on the school Twitter account:       @Mearns_Primary
There are a huge range of exciting activities on offer including canoeing on the nearby loch, abseiling, archery, cycling and fencing (to name but a few) and the children will get an opportunity to experience these activities over the week.
British Council Connecting Classrooms Project
John Rodgers, P7 teacher and I are travelling to India this coming weekend to take part in a British Council Connecting Classrooms Project.  We will be staying in Ghaziabad, a suburb of Delhi and visiting the DLF Public School to work in partnership with staff and pupils.  
P6 pupils are taking part in a Cardboard Challenge challenge to re-use old cardboard and make it into useful learning tools. The children will create a scientific toy or machine using cardboard as the main material in groups. It can be a static model or working model or a miniature form of the scientific waste disposal/ recycling machine etc.  Both schools will together organize a Cardboard Challenge Day where we shall connect our classrooms through web conferencing and share our scientific toys.  

The children will also be taking part in work related to Poets around the World.  Students will learn and recite poems of famous poets of their countries. We are hoping to have online web conferencing and an event organized where students of both countries recite poems to one another and on the same rubrics, they are scored by students and teachers of their partner school. 

As part of their Skills Development in Social Studies, P7 pupils will explore ethical trading to understand how people’s basis needs are the same around the world.  They will discuss why some societies are more able to meet these needs than others.

Two members of staff from DLF Public School will travel to Scotland later in October for a reciprocal visit to Mearns Primary School.  Follow twitter for regular updates.
P1 and P2 classroom refurbishment
As part of the ongoing life cycle refurbishment in school, P1 and P2 had new chairs delivered to their classes during the summer holidays.  The old chairs were collected from school and will be part of a delivery to Malawi for The Betty Cunningham International Trust which East Renfrewshire Council support.  Information on the trust can been found at: 
www.bettycunninghaminternationaltrust.org.uk 
Rights Respecting Schools
Pupils participated in a RRS Masterclass at the beginning of term, whilst creating their Class Charters.  Display of P1 – P7 banners will be hanging in the Street area very soon.
We continue to promote and follow the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child and over the next month we will be looking at the following:

Article 5:  Your family has the responsibility to help you learn to exercise your rights and to ensure that your rights are protected.
Article 6:   You have the right to be alive.

Article 7:  You have the right to a name, and this should be officially recognised by the government.  You have the right to a nationality (to belong to a country).

Article 8:  You have the right to an identity – an official record of who you are.  No-one should take this away from you.

PE 

Curriculum for Excellence highlights that Physical Education (PE) should provide learners with a platform from which they can build physical competences, improve aspects of fitness and develop personal and interpersonal skills and attributes.

Pupils in Mearns Primary will encounter a variety of practical learning experiences through PE, including working on their own, with a partner and in small and large groups, using small and large equipment and apparatus, both outdoors and indoors.
[image: image1.wmf]Mearns Primary School is committed to the Scottish Government’s expectation that schools should provide at least two hours of good quality PE for every child, each week.  To achieve this, pupils are timetabled for 3 periods of PE per week.  In line with East Renfrewshire guidelines, this will include indoor and outdoor lessons.  Pupils should come to school prepared for outdoor PE lessons with appropriate clothing to meet requirements of the Scottish climate and weather.  Our uniform list includes a school tracksuit, fleece and rain jacket/cagoule.  An alternative to this would be plain navy joggers and a school sweatshirt worn over PE kit.  As with secondary schools, it will only be in cases of extreme weather, such as heavy rain, snow or wind, that outdoor lessons will be cancelled.

Dates and times of PE are given to pupils by Class Teachers and these dates and times are entered in Homework Diaries to inform parents.  This means that parents can ensure children bring their PE kit on the correct days. 
For safety reasons, pupils should not wear jewellery during PE lessons.  Pupils with pierced ears must remove earrings.  If ears are newly pierced, your child can bring tape to cover earrings, which they must cover themselves.  We cannot supply tape for this purpose.

Labelling of Clothes
Please ensure that items of clothing are labelled with your child’s name and class.  Everyday a huge number of items, which have been left in the playground, are collected by the janitors.  Two parents have kindly offered to come into school once a week to go through the lost property and establish if the item is named or otherwise. Any additional offers of help would be gratefully received.  The named items are returned to pupils’ classes.  Unfortunately, many of the items are not named and these are then place into our lost property cupboard.  The cupboard is emptied on a regular basis and items placed into the recycle bins.  At the end of term in June, Mrs Weymes, Office Manager, cleared out 30 bin bags into the recycling bins over the summer holidays. 

Rag Bag Collection
There has been a change of items which are accepted by the recycling bins – only wearable clothing, paired shoes, handbags and belts will be accepted.  Items such as pillows, duvets, blankets, cushions, books, towels and work wear are no longer suitable.  The next collection will take place on 1 December 2015.  A letter and bag will be issued nearer the time.  The school fund does benefit from this collection and the money received is used for Eco projects.

Eco Garden
Mrs McGregor PT, on behalf of the Eco Committee, would like to appeal for help with the Eco and Science Garden.  If you feel that you could contribute in any way, please contact the school office and leave your name and contact details with a member of staff for Mrs McGregor.
Local Improvement Plan 2015 - 2018
Please find below a link to the electronic version of the Local Improvement Plan 2015-2018.  

East Renfrewshire Education Department Local Improvement Plan 2015-2018
Dogs in Playground 
Once again, I would ask that parents/carers who have dogs with then when they are dropping off or collecting pupils from the playground, please have the dogs on a lead and, if possible away from the main entrances into the building.
Parent Council

We have been asked to pass on the following information which was issued to the Chair of the Parent Council as it may well be of interest to members of our school community.  Please note that nominations close on Friday 11 September 2015.

East Renfrewshire Community Councils Elections

East Renfrewshire Council are getting in touch directly with as many local groups as they can to encourage nominations from as broad a range of people as possible.  Anyone aged 16 and over and on the electoral register can take part.  

Community Councils are a special type of community group that has a legal right to be consulted on a range of important local issues, many of which could affect your members and their families. Community Councils work best when people of all ages and with diverse backgrounds and life experience participate and bring fresh ideas for improving their community. 

There’s a community council in every resident’s area – do you think you or your members could contribute to its success?

Weblink:   www.eastrenfrewshirecouncil.org.uk/communitycouncils  
 E-mail:      ccelections@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk 
Telephone:  0141 577 3033
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East Renfrewshire Active Schools are looking to increase sporting opportunities before, during and after school and in the wider community.  To assist them, they have a fantastic group of volunteers, coaches, leaders, college/university students and teachers who help to deliver these activities and they are looking for more people to become part of the programme.  Please go to our school website and look under Latest News Section where you will find Volunteer Information Request letter.

Congratulations to:

· Hamish Buchanan, P7.25 who has been selected to play in the Danish Squash Open in Copenhagen in October.  Hamish has been invited to be part of an 18 strong squad representing his country at international level.  We wish him well!

Events 

· The PTA is hosting a Party on Friday, 11 September for P1 pupils.  Tickets have been on sale and are still available from the school office priced £5.

· School will be closed on Friday, 25 September and Monday, 28 September.
· School will be closed on Friday, 9 October as this is a staff In-Service Day.  The following week is the October holiday and children should return to school on Monday, 19 October.

· Flu Immunisation Programme – Friday, 29 October.  Thanks to everyone who returned consent envelopes.  These have been looked at by the team organising the vaccination programme and the required number of vaccines ordered accordingly.  If your child’s consent form was returned after this exercise was carried out, they will not be vaccinated on the day. 
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On a final note, P1 pupils have a very special visitor joining them this term.  Watch out ….. you may see a dragon in the playground!

Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher

Phone: 
0141 570 7220

Web:

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns/
Twitter: 
@Mearns_Primary
